
Welcome back! We hope you had a restful Mid-Winter recess. The Spring term is in full swing, and students
are preparing for the annual SING! Performances. We are happy to announce that the Commencement
Ceremony for the Class of 2024 will take place on Thursday, June 20 at 11am at the United Palace Theater. We
sent a detailed letter with information on senior activities for the spring before the break to senior students
and parents. You may refer to it at this link for all the deadlines and purchases for tickets, regalia and more
information. We are so excited to celebrate the accomplishments of our students with you!

Coming up this week is the SLT meeting tomorrow at 3:45pm in person and on Thursday, February 29 at
6:30pm, a special virtual presentation on using Naviance with Ms. Allison Kleiman. All parents/guardians in
grades 9-11 will want to tune in. There will be Mandarin translation provided. Please register to attend this
webinar with the link in this Update below.

We plan to administer the in school SAT and PSAT 10 exams in mid/late March and April. Please see the
details and dates in this Update as well as in emails to grades 10 & 11 students and families on February 16.

https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/documents/6038/2024_Senior_Dues_Letter.pdf


Please take a few minutes to complete your 2024 NYC School Survey if you have not done so already.
Instructions were emailed to you and will be resent to any who have not completed it each week. Thank you
in advance for your participation in this important survey.

To add to our school guidelines, the Student Union collaborated with the administration to create Dining
Guidelines for the student cafeteria. Please review them at this link.

Be sure to look over the reminders in this update for attendance reporting protocols, including reporting
COVID positive tests, and forms we need from all families.

Here’s what’s coming up. You can always see more on the Stuy calendar at www.stuy.edu.
February 27 - SLT Meeting 3:45pm (in person)
February 29 - Naviance Training Workshop for Parents 6:30pm (virtual)
March 12 - PA General Meeting 7pm (virtual)
March 14, 15, 16 - SING! Performances
March 19 - SLT Meeting 3:45pm (in person)
March 20 - Open House for Accepted Families 5-8pm
March 25, 26, 28 - International Women’s Day Run 2:50-5pm
March 29 - SCHOOL CLOSED for Good Friday
April 1 - SCHOOL CLOSED in observance of Easter

Quick Access (click to jump to…)
● Upcoming Stuy Events & Deadlines
● Featured News & Celebrations from Various Departments:
● Resources & Reminders
● Programs, Opportunities & Links Outside Stuy

UPCOMING STUY EVENTS & DEADLINES

SLTMeeting - February 27, 2024 @3:45pm

The monthly meeting of the SLT (School Leadership Team) will
take place on Tuesday, February 27, 2024 at 3:45-5:45pm The
meeting is held in-person at Stuyvesant High School.
The agenda for the meeting will be posted on the school website calendar date at www.stuy.edu atthis link.
There is an opportunity to sign up for comment at the meeting. Please read Article V. D. of the SLT bylaws to
understand the role of observers and commenting at SLT meetings. You may view previous meetings’
approved minutes and recordings on the Talos SLT Info page of the Document Hub.

Spring Term 2024 AIS schedule

The Spring term is in full swing and AIS (Academic Intervention Services) are available
to any student who wishes to get help from a Stuyvesant teacher after school. See the
schedule at this link. Students do not need to be enrolled in the course with the teacher
teaching AIS to attend. They are all welcome!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1O1dzUpX4pNhqwlGoZvY4ET16GbtPEZXl/view?usp=sharing
http://www.stuy.edu
https://stuy.enadmin.org/apps/events2/admin/edit_event.jsp?REC_ID=4111691&id=6262
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/documents/6041/AIS_Tutoring_Spring__2023_-_2024.pdf
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/documents/6041/AIS_Tutoring_Spring__2023_-_2024.pdf


Fill out your 2024 NYC School Survey

Parents and guardians received detailed instructions via email. Students
will fill out their survey in Homeroom on March 5. Staff members will also
fill out a survey during faculty conferences in March.
Every year, The Department of Education asks all families of students in
grades 3-K through 12, to take the NYC School Survey. The survey gives
school leaders a better understanding of what members of their school
community think about their school. The information collected by the
survey is designed to support a dialogue among all members of the school
community about how to make the school a better place to learn.
The deadline to submit the 2024 NYC School Survey is April 5, 2024
Families can access the 2023 NYC School Survey online in 10 languages at nycschoolsurvey.org or by logging
into their NYC Schools Account (NYCS) Parentsmust enter a "f" in front of the student ID number to access
parent/guardian questions. One survey for every child attending Stuyvesant will be filled out.
Please note: There is one parent survey per student. Once one parent/guardian fills out the survey; the other
parent(s) cannot use the code again. This is not in the control of Stuyvesant. The DOE provides one parent
survey per student. We suggest you coordinate your responses.
Your participation is deeply appreciated. Thank you for sharing your feedback!

Stuyvesant Naviance Virtual Training Workshop 2/29/24 @6:30pm

We are happy to present our 3rd Naviance workshop in
collaboration with the Family Engagement Department!
Current families in grades 9-11 are invited to join us for this
parent workshop on Zoom webinar led by Ms. Allison Kleiman,
college counselor at Stuyvesant High School. Please join us on
February 29, 2024 at 6:30pm to learn what Naviance is used for,
how to narrow college searches and how to make the best use of
Naviance for your child's grade level. Families with current
Stuyvesant students in grades 9-11 are welcome to attend. Translation will be provided in Mandarin and ASL.
If you have questions, you may submit them in advance of the webinar at this link:
https://forms.gle/AR5a4t78yCgsHkPG9 until February 28, 2024 at 8am.
Register to attend the webinar: https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_VSOPYzqVQeqQ-RHRhIjpFw

Notice to Juniors: School Day SAT 2024

Juniors (Class of 2025)
We will administer the in school digital SAT to all Juniors on two separate
dates in March and April. With the transition to a digital version for the SAT,
we can only test half of the cohort per test date to ensure we have adequate
hardware, bandwidth, and personnel for a successful administration.
The two administration dates are below:

● March 22, 2024: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM
● April 19, 2024: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM

https://surveys.panoramaed.com/nycdoe/login
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnycschoolsurvey.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cringram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C7184452e792345aa6d4508d92b60b27a%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637588516622498009%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=wstWLTIG34rIY%2FeyATUqOs8p7PPjKWjvcxboMd%2BoqJw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.schoolsaccount.nyc/
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_VSOPYzqVQeqQ-RHRhIjpFw


We will randomly assign students to one of the two dates for the in school SAT. We will not take preference
requests so please be prepared for either of the two dates when you are assigned. We will send you weekly
notifications as we solidify details of your assigned test date and the necessary resources you will need on
test day.
Stuyvesant will automatically register all Juniors to take the exam and there is no cost to students/families for
this in school SAT administration. Please note, students are not required to take the exam, and no notification
is necessary to the school if you decide to not take the exam during this in school administration.
In preparation for the digital version of the SAT, we recommend that you familiarize yourself with what to
expect and to practice this new version of the exam. We recommend you read the Spring 2024 SAT School
Day Student Guide and visit the College Board site for more information about the SAT. Stuyvesant has
provided you with SAT prep software to support your preparation at PrepScholar. PrepScholar provides
self-paced adaptive test prep focused on more than 100 skill lessons and 7,100+ practice questions with
explanations. You received an email in the Fall to your stuy.edu account for this test prep opportunity - you
can reset your password by clicking on Reset Your Password / Log In. We encourage you to start using the
platform immediately to become more familiar with the digital version of the SAT.
Students who have any questions, please contact Ms. Fanelli at gfanelli@schools.nyc.gov or Room 209.
Parents may reach out to Ms. Ingram at ringram3@schools.nyc.gov.

Join SHSAA for a Virtual Book Talk event! 2/28/24 @7pm

You are warmly invited to attend our Virtual Book Talk event!
Wednesday, February 28 at 7:00PM (ET) via Zoom.
Stuyvesant Students, Faculty, and Alumni are warmly invited to attend the
Alumni's February 28th Book Talk with author Uché Blackstock, MD ’95 on her
latest book, LEGACY: A Black Physician Reckons with Racism in Medicine. The
discussion will be moderated by Lisa Levitt ’87. A Q&A will follow the discussion.
The event will be recorded for later viewing.
With:
Uché Blackstock, MD ’95
Lisa Levitt ’87
Read more about our panelists at this link.
If you are interested in attending this virtual event, which is free for Stuy Students and Faculty, please
register at this link.

Notice to Sophomores: School Day PSAT Spring 2024

Sophomores (Class of 2026)
We will administer the in school digital PSAT10 to all Sophomores on
Saturday, April 13, 2024, during two separate windows (morning and
afternoon sessions). Stuyvesant will automatically register all Sophomores
to take the exam and there is no cost to students/families for this PSAT10
administration.
With the transition to a digital version for the PSAT10 we can only test half
of the cohort per test window to ensure we have adequate hardware,
bandwidth, and personnel for a successful administration. We will have two sessions on Saturday, April 13,
2024:

● Morning Window: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM
● Afternoon Window: 12:30 PM - 3:00 PM

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/sat-school-day-student-guide.pdf
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/sat-school-day-student-guide.pdf
https://www.prepscholar.com/psat-test-prep/
https://www.prepscholar.com/dsat/s/forgot-passphrase?utm_medium=email&_hsmi=2&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_aZKiSaIB3Tc_38-tkfR7qAkWpSIplfBofuL1t9N8V3wKEEkEKP6xrieX811RZ70H_o5ArAZKLoOQosyYg0Z5AjsFEqA&utm_content=2&utm_source=hs_email
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnkd.in%2Feyu2hkPZ&data=05%7C02%7CRIngram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C0210686e32e549375c9a08dc3133a4d7%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638439345111858449%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pqDAcQsCurOlnHZl%2Br5Rw9Rmb2tcXDHqJ3uMe7%2FYc%2BA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstuyalumni.thankyou4caring.org%2F2024_02-book-talk%3Fsrctid%3D1%26erid%3D3757914%26trid%3D7996a35d-eb4e-4180-9c1a-c53a3976056c&data=05%7C02%7CRIngram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C0210686e32e549375c9a08dc3133a4d7%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638439345111868464%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BKzLv2A4%2FvwMe7QdFdvlsVvBogQH%2BUTGzauCRPiQ0jk%3D&reserved=0


We will randomly assign students to one of the two windows, so if you plan on taking the PSAT10 through the
school, then we ask that you hold the 4/13/24 date. We will not take preference requests, so please be
prepared for either of the two windows when you are assigned. We will send you weekly notifications as we
solidify details of your assigned test window and the necessary resources you will need on test day.
In preparation for the digital version of the PSAT 10, we recommend that you familiarize yourself with what
to expect and to practice this new version of the exam. We recommend you read the PSAT 10 Student Guide
and visit the College Board site for more information about the PSAT 10. Stuyvesant has provided you with a
PSAT prep software to support your preparation at PrepScholar. PrepScholar provides self-paced adaptive
test prep focused on more than 100 skill lessons and 7,100+ practice questions with explanations. You
received an email in the Fall to your stuy.edu account for this test prep opportunity - you can reset your
password by clicking on Reset Your Password / Log In. We encourage you to start using the platform
immediately to become more familiar with the digital version of the PSAT 10.
Students who have any questions, please contact Ms. Fanelli at gfanelli@schools.nyc.gov or Room 209.
Parents may reach out to Ms. Ingram at ringram3@schools.nyc.gov.

Spring 2024 AP Exam Registration ends on 3/8/2024

The College Board Advanced Placement (AP) exams will be administered
inMay 2024 as indicated on the Stuyvesant High School AP Exam
Schedule. Please review the information below to determine if/what
action steps you may need to take.
Regular Fall Registration for AP Exams ended in November 2023 for
full year AP courses and Fall Term only AP courses.
Stuyvesant High School’s final deadline (no exceptions) to complete
registration for all AP examinations is Friday, March 8, 2024. Please review the following to determine if the
situation applies to you:

● Spring 2024 – Single Term (One Semester) Classes
● Only applies to students who are currently enrolled in Spring Term 2024 single term AP classes –

AP Gov’t & Politics (Spring Term Only), AP Physics 2, AP Physics C E&M, AP Comparative Gov’t,
and AP Microeconomics can register for the corresponding exams at My AP by obtaining the
College Board Join Code from their AP teacher.

● Deadline isMarch 8, 2024
● AP Exam Late Registration
● Only applies to students who want to register for an AP examination corresponding to a full year

AP course or (Fall Term only AP course).
● Students must complete the AP Exam Late Registration Form
● The fee for late registration is $40 (this fee applies to all students) in addition to the $98 Exam

fee (unless qualified for no-fee AP exams for economic hardship).

Deadline is Friday, Marcy 8, 2024.
AP Exam Deregistration
Students who have already registered for an AP examination, but have decided to NOT take the exam, should
deregister. The fee for canceling an exam a student registered for in November 2022 is $40 per exam. This
applies even to students qualifying for or no-fee AP exams for economic hardship. Complete the AP Exam
Deregistration Form to deregister from an exam. After you deregister, the Stuyvesant AP Coordinator will
finalize the deregistration process. Please note, if you submit payment for an AP exam and decide to

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/official-student-guide-psat-10.pdf
https://www.prepscholar.com/psat-test-prep/
https://www.prepscholar.com/dsat/s/forgot-passphrase?utm_medium=email&_hsmi=2&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_aZKiSaIB3Tc_38-tkfR7qAkWpSIplfBofuL1t9N8V3wKEEkEKP6xrieX811RZ70H_o5ArAZKLoOQosyYg0Z5AjsFEqA&utm_content=2&utm_source=hs_email
https://stuy.entest.org/2023%20-%202024%20AP%20Exam%20Schedule.pdf
https://stuy.entest.org/2023%20-%202024%20AP%20Exam%20Schedule.pdf
http://myap.collegeboard.org/
https://forms.gle/PcrapKDjwmn2mPKPA
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdN8EmWrtAVpiUS8Kd7UDiwoLKARIaexf0Yo8b4iz6QOzItNQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdN8EmWrtAVpiUS8Kd7UDiwoLKARIaexf0Yo8b4iz6QOzItNQ/viewform?usp=sharing


deregister or do not take the AP exam, then refunds for the cost of the exam (excluding $40 fee) will be
issued.
AP Exams Payment

● Families are to make payment through the Advanced Placement Examination Payment Portal. A
third party (Stripe.com) and not Stuyvesant High School is collecting the AP Exam fees. Payment
for AP exams will not be accepted at school. Payments must be made by Friday, March 8, 2024.
Each AP exam costs $98 plus a credit card service fee. The late registration fee is $40 plus a
credit card service fee.

Please note the Fee Status at the top of this letter. This indicates whether you are a student who, after
qualifying s for economic hardship, will have exam costs covered by the NYC Department of Education (NYC
DOE). If your letter indicates that Family Income Inquiry Form was submitted for the 2022-2023 school year,
you may apply for hardship support by submitting the form by Friday, February 23, 2024, which allows time
for your forms to process before the payment deadline. The school will update the student MYAP account
with Fee Status information.

SENIORS: Order the 2024 Indicator Yearbook!

Class of 2024 Yearbook sales have begun! Please note that
only seniors are photographed and highlighted in this book.
We encourage the class of 2024 to purchase a yearbook
using the link from Herff Jones at THIS LINK.
The cost of the book is $75.
This past weekend, some class of 2024 seniors and/or their
families received an email from Herff Jones, the publisher of
the yearbook, offering them the opportunity to purchase a
yearbook. Through a miscommunication on the part of the
company, the appearance was that this email was from
Stuyvesant High School. While the email was not from the school, it was legitimate and they obtained those
email addresses from sales of yearbook ads. The link in the email is also legitimate. There were no phishing
or scam links associated with that email. If you purchased a yearbook through that link; it was a legitimate
purchase of a Stuyvesant Class of 2024 yearbook. If you received that email, you will also receive an email
from Herff Jones today clarifying this information.
There is no February 1 deadline to purchase a yearbook. We will advise you of a deadline soon.If there is
financial hardship, please reach out directly to Ms. Ingram at ringram3@schools.nyc.gov to discuss.

SENIOR FAMILIES – IMPORTANT – Purchase Senior Package for Class of 2024 Graduates

The Senior graduation package for the Class of 2024 is available for purchase! The
package consists of a cap/gown/tassel, a Senior t-shirt, a diploma cover, and a
graduation keychain. All seniorsmust have a cap & gown to walk across the stage
at graduation.
All sales are final. Please make sure that you are selecting the correct size for
your gown and t-shirt. The school does not have stock on hand. You must order
from the vendor. The cost of the package is $62.94.
Order your package here:
https://stores.smoothusa.com/stuyvesanths-grad/shop/home

http://stuy.enschool.org/apps/forms2/?f=22048
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/PickDistrict
https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/?event=general.displayLanding&jobnumber=14186
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstores.smoothusa.com%2Fstuyvesanths-grad%2Fshop%2Fhome&data=05%7C01%7Cringram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C8b401de0a99744f506ad08dbebafc48d%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638362912403427486%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ExlI6JWllk93SzjDPNWUGucFKYhHwrT14BnbNznjJg8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstores.smoothusa.com%2Fstuyvesanths-grad%2Fshop%2Fhome&data=05%7C01%7Cringram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C8b401de0a99744f506ad08dbebafc48d%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638362912403427486%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ExlI6JWllk93SzjDPNWUGucFKYhHwrT14BnbNznjJg8%3D&reserved=0


Package purchases are paid directly to the Smooth, the vendor, and shipped to your home. Order early and in
time for graduation -- date and venue TBA.

Class of 2024 Senior Graduation Tickets/Dues

The class of 2024's graduation will take place at the United Palace in
Washington Heights in upper Manhattan. on the morning of
Thursday, June 20th at 11am. Graduation dues will be $75, and for
this amount each family will receive THREE tickets. There will be
NO extra tickets to purchase due to the size of the venue; however,
there will be a livestream as well as a recording for additional
guests and family members to enjoy the ceremony. The link for
senior families purchase tickets can be accessed at the following URL: https://tinyurl.com/stuy2024

Purchase Early Bird PA Spring Gala Tickets for 4/13/24!

Purchase your tickets for the Parent's Association's biggest community and
fundraising event of the year!
Join us at the annual Spring Gala! Saturday, April 13, 2024 from 6-10pm.
The first 200 tickets are $100 each ($125 each thereafter).
onecau.se/stuy-springgala
All proceeds from the Gala go towards providing students with basic
school supplies, books, physical education equipment, and science
materials, as well as enrichment programs such as art, athletics, music,
drama and clubs. Our families' generously donated items and experiences, sponsorships and advertisements,
donations and participation in the auction. This is all essential to the success of this fundraiser and will help
all students realize their full potential!
Congregation Rodoph Sholom at 7 West 83rd Street, New York, NY

FEATURED NEWS& CELEBRATIONS FROM VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS

Congrats Xueming Li, finalist in JSHS 2024!

Congratulations to the 12 semi-finalists who competed in the Junior Science and
Humanities Symposium last weekend. Student Xueming Li has advanced to the
final round of the competition. Congratulations to their teachers Mr. Jason
Econome and Dr. Ming-Peng Tu as well!

Congrats to Senior, Andrew Li; published in the NYT!

Ms. Annie Thoms shares congratulations to senior Andrew Li who
published a guest essay/op-ed in the New York Times in the next week! The
essay is about his experiences with his grandfather, who for many years
made extra money as a canner, picking up and recycling bottles and cans in
order to support his family. It’s a thoughtful, moving piece about the
dignity of the work, and the importance of increasing the bottle deposit.

https://tinyurl.com/stuy2024
http://onecau.se/stuy-springgala
http://onecau.se/stuy-springgala


Andrew wrote the first version of this essay in Ms. Thoms' Writing to Make Change class last semester, and
she encouraged him to revise and pitch it to Susannah Meadows at the NYT, who had come to speak to her
classes the year before. Meadows loved it, and went back and forth with Andrew with edits, then accepted it!
His work and thinking on this issue, which is personal to his family, was also developed through the class'
field trip last semester to the art exhibit of Siyan Wong, Stuy ‘93, which focused on the lives of Chinese
American canners.
The essay is now on the NYT homepage for Sunday, 2/18, and in the print edition this past Sunday. Read it
here:
https://www.nytimes.com/2024/02/18/opinion/redeeming-cans-bottles.html?smid=nytcore-ios-share&referr
ingSource=articleShare

Congrats to Boys Swim Dive Team! PSAL 2024 Champions!

Congratulations to the Stuyvesant Boys Swim & Dive Team!
They are the 2023-2024 Public School Athletic League Team
Champions! The Pirates swam against the #2 seed and
Brooklyn division champion, James Madison HS. The final
score was 56 Stuy- 42 Madison. Go Pirates!

Congrats to Stuy Congress at Liberty Bell Classic!

Stuy Congress took on the Liberty Bell Classic at UPenn! Juniors Daniel
Prizant and Jia Lin and seniorsWilliam Tang and Olivia Woo broke to
semis! Can't wait to hear about the Harvard Competition! Congrats to all!

Stuy UNICEF holds benefit concert

Stuyvesant UNICEF held a benefit
concert at Howl! Arts gallery in the
East Village on Friday, February 9th.
There were great performances by
Stuy A Capella, Stuy Indian Classics
Club, Stuy Poetry Hub, and more.
The concert was very well received
and the generous donations will go
towards providing humanitarian aid

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nytimes.com%2F2024%2F02%2F18%2Fopinion%2Fredeeming-cans-bottles.html%3Fsmid%3Dnytcore-ios-share%26referringSource%3DarticleShare&data=05%7C02%7CRIngram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C84c20a3a8cd44e5a705108dc308e12cb%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638438633978541249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6vPw85zy1GkelKNK8O4IIEzQQZv4oopLkGmHw7tVYKM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nytimes.com%2F2024%2F02%2F18%2Fopinion%2Fredeeming-cans-bottles.html%3Fsmid%3Dnytcore-ios-share%26referringSource%3DarticleShare&data=05%7C02%7CRIngram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C84c20a3a8cd44e5a705108dc308e12cb%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638438633978541249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6vPw85zy1GkelKNK8O4IIEzQQZv4oopLkGmHw7tVYKM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nytimes.com%2F2024%2F02%2F18%2Fopinion%2Fredeeming-cans-bottles.html%3Fsmid%3Dnytcore-ios-share%26referringSource%3DarticleShare&data=05%7C02%7CRIngram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C84c20a3a8cd44e5a705108dc308e12cb%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638438633978541249%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6vPw85zy1GkelKNK8O4IIEzQQZv4oopLkGmHw7tVYKM%3D&reserved=0
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to children through UNICEF. Stuyvesant UNICEF is looking forward to hosting more concerts at Howl! Arts
this year!

Congrats to the Girls Swim Team! PSAL Champions 2024!

The Stuyvesant girls’ swimming and diving team is the 2023-2024
PSAL City Champions. Congratulations Penguins!

Stuy Celebrates Black History Month 2024!

Stuyvesant held its annual Black History Month
dinner on February 15, 2024 with a special guest
speaker from Yale, performances and an informative
program. We were so happy to see so many from our
community celebrating with us including students,
staff and families as well as visitors and guests!
Special thanks to Dr. Jeaurel Wilson, Ms. Undine
Guthrie, Ms. Audra Parris, members of the Mosaic
Parent's Association Outreach Committee, our
Alumni and Parent Association, Stuy's Black Students
League, and Stuy's DEI committee for coordinating
the event! To see a folder of photos, see this link. To
see a full size photo collage click this link.

Catch the Recording - Mosaic/DEI/BIPOC Virtual Breakfast

Stuyvesant High School’s Diversity, Equity & Inclusion
Committee (DEI), Equity Team, and Mosaic Outreach Committee
of the Parent Association hosted our annual virtual breakfast
discussion with Principal Yu and Stuyvesant HS’s Black &
Latin(a/o/x) families and allies .It was a fruitful discussion of
student success and how best we, as a community, can improve
our efforts in promoting unity and inclusion. Catch the
recording at this link: https://youtu.be/kGnTBVkSFHQ

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1mxV_ool-99ZLK-p95P-m9zO2o5LMiaTM?usp=sharing
https://www.canva.com/design/DAF9qPMu53s/fYHqX6Gv5yiwEy4In6MUUw/view?utm_content=DAF9qPMu53s&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=editor
https://youtu.be/kGnTBVkSFHQ


Stuy Model UN attends 2024 Global Citizens Conference

From February 22nd to February 24th, 24 delegates from
Stuy Model United Nations attended the 2024 Global
Citizens Model United Nations conference in Manhattan
with thousands of students from around the world, partly
held at the UN building itself. Our team did a fantastic job,
with freshmen Henry Le, LiamWang, Mira Anant, Neil
Suri, Sakib Fahim, Stanley Heller, Yana Bijoor, and Ziv
Barel, sophomores Hannah Grimskog-Tran, Theresa Lau,
and Zihe Huang, juniors Aeneas Merchant, Jai Shah,
Mullika Saha, Nirvan Mulchandani, andWalker Simpson,
and senior Violeta Zani winning awards. StuyMUN also
took home an award for best medium delegation. Congrats to all!

RESOURCES & REMINDERS

Repeated Reminders - click for more information:
Changes to Address/Phone - Who to see and How to Proceed
Attendance Policy & Procedures
COVID positive? Report your Case
College Handbook for Class of 2025 with translations now available!

Mr. Blumm’s Opportunities Bulletin #23 - 2/16/2024

Mr. Harvey Blumm is Stuyvesant’s Internships and
Opportunities Coordinator. He publishes a weekly bulletin
that you will see in this Weekly Update and archived on the
Talos Document Hub in the folder “Opportunities
Bulletins 2022-2023”. His weekly bulletin will inform
students, parents, and staff in a timely manner about
internships, jobs, academic programs, leadership,
community service initiatives, and other student
opportunities in a variety of fields. Please carefully note deadlines, age requirements, and other prerequisites
for participation. You can reach Mr. Blumm on Tuesdays and Wednesdays at Stuyvesant at 212-312-4800 ext.
2506, in room 239, or email him at hblumm@stuy.edu.

ADVICE! Pocket Guide on questions for engaging colleges

The link below will take you to a short guide (literally, a pocket guide) published by the
National Survey for Student Engagement. The purpose of the guide is to help students to
ask thoughtful questions of admissions staff, tour guides, or, best of all, random students
who currently attend the institution.
The questions within tend to provoke deeper conversations about a particular institution
as opposed to questions about average SAT scores or most popular majors, which are
readily answered by briefly reviewing college publications or websites. Some of our

https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/pages/stuyvesant-blog/changes-to-addressphone-contact-ms-carrano-pupil-accounting-secretary/
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/pages/stuyvesant-blog/new-attendance-policy-procedures-2022-2023/
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/pages/stuyvesant-blog/covid-what-do-if-you-test-positive-protocols-2023-2024/
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/pages/stuyvesant-blog/college-handbook-class-2025-now-available/
https://talos.stuy.edu/cms/pages/document-hub/?tag=opportunities-bullertins-2021-2022
mailto:hblumm@stuy.edu


students have found it helpful in the past, so we thought we'd share with you all as you embark upon your
own college search process.
https://nsse.indiana.edu/support-resources/students-parents/pocket_guide_intro.html

Eco-Fact of the Week from Stuy’s Environmental Club

Every species plays a crucial role in the health and survival of the ecosystem.
Beavers are called a keystone species, because they help us fight climate
change. They can keep our ecosystems healthy and help manage
water-related issues: they create wetland habitats for other species; increase
biodiversity; improve water quality, store water during droughts, and
minimize flood risk. Once nearly hunted to extinction, beaver populations
have reached stable levels but are still only a fraction of what they once were.
It’s important to protect these crucial critters. Help to preserve our resources and properly sort your trash

PROGRAMS, OPPORTUNITIES & LINKS OUTSIDE STUY

IDNYC Applications for High School Students

High School students can find information on IDNYC applications at these
links! Launched in 2015, IDNYC is a card for all New Yorkers, regardless of
immigration status. The free, municipal identification card provides
access to a wide variety of services and programs offered by the City. For
cardholders age 16 and older, cards are valid for five years from the date
the application was approved. For cardholders under the age of 16, cards are valid for two years from the date
the application was approved.
To acquire an ID, high school students can make an appointment through the IDNYC online portal or can visit
a site accepting walk-in applicants. For additional information on IDNYC including a FAQ, review the IDNYC
online portal.

Apply for SHSAA Scholarships by 4/15/24!

The Stuyvesant Alumni Scholarships application is now live! The
Stuyvesant Alumni Association is awarding over 40 scholarships worth
more than $100,000. The due date is Monday, April 15, 2024. You can
find out more details on the scholarships here:
https://www.stuyalumni.org/scholarships-spring-2024/. If you have
any questions, please email scholarships@shsaa.org.
There is one junior scholarship, The Carol and Theodore Lerner
Award for Creativity. The rest are for seniors.
Some answers to common questions on the FAFSA/providing financial information:

● If the students have already provided their colleges with the CSS Profile, they can submit that form in
lieu of the FAFSA, but only if they did not submit a FAFSA.

● If the student never filed either the CSS or FAFSA because they are not a citizen or legal permanent
resident, they should be sure to state it's because they are not a citizen or legal permanent resident in

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnsse.indiana.edu%2Fsupport-resources%2Fstudents-parents%2Fpocket_guide_intro.html&data=05%7C02%7Cringram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7Cb99b9ffa30e346e6471708dc2ce7b0a1%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638434620830678786%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=syCJ9aSAul0D0weWI81r%2F5MEY%2FXeSszFZ5UNuBv1phQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.nyc.gov/assets/idnyc/downloads/pdf/cardholder-benefits-guide-brc-971-mlf.pdf
https://a069-idnyconlineportal.nyc.gov/IOPWeb/#/
https://www.nyc.gov/site/idnyc/benefits/benefits.page
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://a069-idnyconlineportal.nyc.gov/IOPWeb/%23/&data=05%7c02%7cMToledo%40schools.nyc.gov%7ce7f90d0e5ef942936a2c08dc234e6628%7c18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7c0%7c0%7c638424066823485283%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c0%7c%7c%7c&sdata=eYiFfsnMBRrde7L9ysscdH7/UsHh6rVkpNl%2BeAhtxu8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://a069-idnyconlineportal.nyc.gov/IOPWeb/%23/&data=05%7c02%7cMToledo%40schools.nyc.gov%7ce7f90d0e5ef942936a2c08dc234e6628%7c18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7c0%7c0%7c638424066823499504%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c0%7c%7c%7c&sdata=ipSh/bRsrYi0XZoxhN9VWeEDRFiYnufA5vGOm6ASHB8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://a069-idnyconlineportal.nyc.gov/IOPWeb/%23/&data=05%7c02%7cMToledo%40schools.nyc.gov%7ce7f90d0e5ef942936a2c08dc234e6628%7c18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7c0%7c0%7c638424066823499504%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c0%7c%7c%7c&sdata=ipSh/bRsrYi0XZoxhN9VWeEDRFiYnufA5vGOm6ASHB8%3D&reserved=0
https://www.stuyalumni.org/scholarships-spring-2024/
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the "Financial aid information" question on the application. All information submitted by the students
in their application is kept to the strictest confidentiality. All of the staff and any scholarship
committee members, as well as any other additional parties who read the scholarship applications,
must sign and adhere to a confidentiality agreement.

● Students must provide the financial information listed in the checklist in some form, even if they
submit a one-page doc with all of it listed out.

CECMeeting (rescheduled) - February 28, 2024 @6pm

Please join Community Education Council District 2 February 2024 Regular Calendar
Meeting
and
February 2024 Working Business Meeting Wednesday, February 28, 2024, @ 6:00pm
Location To Be Announced
This replaces the meeting that was postponed this week. We have not yet rescheduled the
Chancellor's Town Hall.
This meeting will be held in person and broadcasted via Zoom and YouTube. You will need to be in-person to
participate in the open public speaking portion.
Register to View the Meeting via Zoom Click Here to Register

Latino College Expo & Leadership Summit 3/16/24

Saturday, March 16th, 2024 at 9am-2:30pm
Borough of Manhattan Community College
Leadership Summit 9:30am-12pm with two sessions: 10:00AM and
11:00AM
(Online registration required) Register here.
Get more info here: https://latinocollege-expo.org/
College Expo at 12pm-2:30pm
More than 50 Colleges, Community based organizations “Ask the
Counselor Tables”
(No registration required)
Information and Registration / www.Latinocollege-expo.org / (Click on
blue button) Antonio@Latinocollege-expo.org / Damaris@Latinocollege-expo.org

2024 Summer Youth Employment Program (SYEP) Lottery; apply by 3/1/24

All students ages 14–24 are invited to apply to participate in the 2024 Summer
Youth Employment Program (SYEP), which is now accepting applications for
summer 2024 via the general lottery throughMarch 1.
Additional Guidance for Students with IEPs for the SYEP Application:
Interested students should follow this TCAC Online Application Guide and
submit an online application for their age group through their borough’s
Transition and College Access Center (TCAC) office by 5:00 p.m. onMarch 1.
TCACs will support students with IEPs and 504 Plans with the necessary
information to be added to their applications in order to receive targeted support

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001bCSI0VxCvC_F6lO3r1uEXhHjG5LBEBZS5IsZTkS0N6UHPPXx8h25msXIlhvsj-Ej6Ira21d4SjjCrWs77YBKh8IraYhBWOboeb4F1tKvyiK42zlWGtnviMOIWM6iv6Rh0UIjVeCSpltKSH69mIdo4Si9zCsn0xFv%26c%3DLat92iyKejgUDz4BVq4suQgmTlYRDV8Yxt9XntR1Pck2v3B1kbHgDg%3D%3D%26ch%3Dh9rhjyBy847ZuNufVwE29_0kI40Q7PRPzRGBFmNSxpEsy2Y0yjGqAg%3D%3D&data=05%7C02%7Cringram3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C217f940e785d4d8c6d8f08dc2fd6ff38%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C638437847655368638%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Eh87yFbLRspQKOf7SE7bA0Spjq4Hj1QMQdB6kGQY0bc%3D&reserved=0
https://latinocollege-expo.org/lce-31
https://latinocollege-expo.org/
mailto:Damaris@Latinocollege-expo.org
https://www.nyc.gov/site/dycd/services/jobs-internships/summer-youth-employment-program-syep.page
https://www.nyc.gov/site/dycd/services/jobs-internships/summer-youth-employment-program-syep.page
https://application.nycsyep.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mHuDl1kbcOa_wCsZ6Vk8ZmMqHEr1828X/view
https://application.nycsyep.com/
https://www.schools.nyc.gov/learning/special-education/help/contacts-and-resources#jump-to-heading-2


for placement in the TCAC-specific lottery; this enhances their chances of being placed in their respective
borough and program choice. In addition, note the following:
TCACs will support students with IEPs and 504 Plans with the necessary information to be added to their
applications in order to receive targeted support for placement in the TCAC-specific lottery; this enhances
their chances of being placed in their respective borough and program choice. In addition, note the following:

● Students ages 16–21 should submit a completed SYEP Older Youth Participant Application; and
● Students ages 14–15 should submit a completed paper SYEP Younger Youth Participant Application.

For borough-specific questions regarding applications for students with IEPs or 504 Plans, contact your
TCAC office; for general questions, email nyctcacs@schools.nyc.gov.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at ringram3@schools.nyc.gov

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1txtGTnkHCwPVDk3r2GRSi0kLHi5tg20H/view
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